Mr M Freel

Police Divisional Crime Prevention and Architectural Liaison Officer

Derbyshire Constabulary

‘B’ Division

Silverlands

BUXTON

Derbyshire SK17 6QJ 
      13th February 2004

Dear Mr Freel

Re:
High Peak Designing Out Crime Draft SPG 

Thank you for giving the HBF opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document. 

I would be grateful if you could ensure that any correspondence to the HBF continues to be sent directly to me at my home address: Mr P Cronk, House Builders Federation, White Gables, 34 Church Road, Brightlingsea, Colchester CO7 0JF and note my phone number: 07802 857099. I can be contacted by e-mail at paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk. 

Specific matters:

In relation to the content of the Draft SPG document itself, the HBF would like to make specific comments:

Page 6 – Design Principles for Crime Reduction and Community Safety

The text quite correctly states that design is often a balance between various factors and the development will need to be looked at as a whole on its own merits. However, it then goes on to specify that “…principles of designing out crime must be incorporated into the design and must be agreed with the Police Architectural Liaison Officer…” (my emphasis). The HBF would point out that it is the role and responsibility of the Local Planning Authority to determine planning applications. Whilst it is appropriate for the views of the Police Authority to be taken into account in terms of the possible impact of the design and layout of a proposed housing scheme in terms of crime prevention, this can only be one of a number of other important planning considerations to be taken on board. For instance: size and shape of the site, density, mix of uses, aesthetics, nature and characteristics of and likely impacts upon surrounding area, orientation in terms of seeking to maximise energy efficiency e.t.c.

Page 13 – Vehicle Parking

The precise nature and layout of vehicle parking within new housing developments will differ according to site-specific needs and circumstances. Consequently, it will not be possible or appropriate to always develop residential car parking facilities in the ways specified.

Page 15 – Building Design

It is stated that “…homes should wherever possible have private entrances that are not recessed...”. It then goes on to acknowledge that flush frontages may not be as attractive to potential property purchases. The HBF would strongly agree with this latter point. It is indeed true that many homebuyers will expect some form of porchway or shelter to be provided at the front entranceway of homes.

Page 17 – Public Space

It is interesting to note that whilst the two photo illustrations show substantive and tall boundary walls along property boundaries, these features also at the same time prevent ground floor surveillance of people walking along the street pathways shown. They also demonstrate that at the end of the day there has to be some sort of balance between observation of public areas and protecting the privacy of dwelling occupiers. 

Page 20 – Management Issues 

It is presumed that the management and maintenance issues specified will largely be the responsibility of local authorities. It might be helpful to make it clear where such responsibility lies.

Page 28 – The Planning Application Process

It is not entirely clear whether the text in the bottom three paragraphs of the page refers entirely to the mechanics of seeking SBD (Secured by Design) approval. It refers to the Police Architectural Liaison Officer (ALO) being consulted by the Council in respect of all planning applications for developments over 6 dwellings in size. It is then specified that “…a meeting is then held between the architect, client and ALO to discuss any relevant areas, such as site layout, physical security of the buildings, lighting, fencing and access…”. The HBF is quite comfortable with this approach in relation to SBD accreditation. However, it would find it unacceptable for such an approach to be taken in respect of every residential planning application for development proposals of over 6 dwellings. To do so would delay the planning application process and over-emphasise the importance of one particular planning consideration. Furthermore, the Council should be fully capable of raising any significant crime prevention issues during pre-application discussions.   

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course, and to seeing a summary of objectors’ comments and changes that result from these, in the final adopted version of the document. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

Regional Planner (Eastern & East Midlands Regions)

